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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We would like to provide you with information about upcoming works at Homebush Boys High 
School. 

Installation of new demountable buildings 

We will be installing a total of 4 demountables south of Block B and to the west of the 
existing demountable support unit buildings. The demountables will provide 2 new 
classrooms, one staff room and one staff/student toilet. 

We will also be installing a covered roof for student drop off and pick up, with additional 
covered walkways within the support unit. 

Tree removal 

These works may involve the removal of trees within the school site. Tree removal will be 
under the advice of an arborist report which will be undertaken within the coming weeks. 

Work hours and safety measures 

Appropriate safety measures will be in place while work is carried out. These may include 
construction site hoarding, temporary fencing, signage and restricted access to affected 
areas of the school site. 

Work will be conducted between the hours of 7 am and 5 pm Monday to Friday, and 7 am and 1 
pm on Saturday in accordance with council regulations. 

These works are expected to start in late November 2024 and finished in time for students 
and staff to enjoy by Day 1 Term 1 2025, depending on weather and site conditions. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

If you have any questions about this planned work, please contact us on the details below. 
Please note our community phone and email are staffed Monday to Friday, 9 am to 5 pm.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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